Village of New Holland
December 12, 2018
6:30 p.m.
Public Forum: None.
Roll Call: Joni McAllister, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Vaughn Whiteman and Andy Evers.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes read. Motion to accept made by Vaughn Whiteman and Scott Kuhlman seconds motion.  Roll call taken all present voted yes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Current bills reviewed and discussed for General and Water Fund.  Motion to approve paying bills made by Joni McAllister and Steve Andersen seconded
Laura Rose presented current bills and checks to be approved for payment. 
IDOT sent a letter requesting funds be transferred back to MFT account for the engineering invoice submitted by LaForge and Associates.  The Village didn’t submit any engineering fees for the year payment was made. Laura Rose has been instructed to transfer funds from General Funds to MFT.
Roll call taken and all present voted yes.  
OLD BUSINESS
Water Project:  Ted LeBell is finishing up the Preliminary Engineering Report (PER).  He was waiting on some new information on another filtration system to eliminate nitrates that has been used in other states.  Illinois EPA hasn’t used the system and they have to approve it.  Ted suggests do a pilot program for 1 year which means we will use the system and the EPA will check the system and the cycles.  It eats up the nitrates instead of flushing it.  Ted highly recommends the system.  
Grosch Irrigation has submitted an estimate for dropping a well by the library at about 60 ft with 6” piping in the amount of  $30,000.00.  This includes drilling it, put casing down and pump.  It will be a three phase system.
Damaged pump:  The adjuster has received the two bills from Grosch.  Dan explained what he believes happened. Dan told him we need to get it fixed and pump back down in well.  Dan will get back with him this Friday and request an update on the claim.
The total was about $12k for the repairs/replacement.  We already paid $3,000.00 towards repairs.
To get the most out of the grant money we need to have Well 4 up and running.  Otherwise we might not be able to do the whole project.  With the nitrate problem we are in a good position to get the most funding.  The EPA has suggested we do something immediately to solve the nitrate issue.  The other two wells are getting to the point to where they are doing 50 gallon a minute.  
Dan says we need to improve the water system for the future of New Holland.  Dan will ask Ted to come to January meeting to provide the Board an update.  Vaughn Whiteman would just like to be caught up on the whole project since he is new to the board.  He also had a few people asking about the project when he was getting signatures for his Petition to be on Board for next term.  He asks about a timeline to know the stages of the project.   Is there an anticipated date where project will begin and end?  Will there by public meetings?
Ted had also previously mentioned that purchasing water from Mason City was an option too.  Dan hadn’t heard anymore on that subject.  He will inquire about it as well.   We want to submit the grant at the time when there is most money accessible. 
Ted did mention to Dan that we can range anywhere from 45% to 60% funding due to our  poverty rate and nitrate level. There will be some resistance to the purchase of the meters.    The ones using the most water will be shocked.  For the majority the improvements will be a positive.  Scott Kuhlman did mention that Rural Development funding is based on the Village being able to show they will be making money on the system to make necessary improvements for the future. 
Petitions: Certificate of Ballot will be filed in January for Steven Andersen, a four year term as Trustee, Dan Dean, a four year term as Trustee, Mike Rodgers, a four year term as Trustee,  Vaughn Whiteman, a two year term, and Annie Coers, a two year term for President. 
Statement of Economic interests need filed by Dec 17th and Clerk Coers will get them turned in.
NEW BUSINESS
Buchholz property:  Blake Buchholz sold his property behind Nancy Long’s house.   The building doesn’t have a septic tank.  Rice Excavating was called to dig up the old tank and hit the shared water line for the two properties.
Nancy Long’s son was made aware of the work being done on the property and stopped the excavating since the lines are on Nancy’s property.
According to Blake Buchholz he was accessing the property by the easement that came with the property when it was sold in the the 50’s. Contact was made asking Goodman’s Excavating to see what options he has for a filtration/septic system for the property without digging into the Long’s property.
The County advised Goodman’s of a rock field filtration system for the property. The County regulates the system and once it is put in they have to approve it.  It would also require the Village of New Holland to give him access to 15 foot in front of his building for laterals.   Tax records on the property were researched and the lot size is 33x47.    Discussion was made by the trustees whether there is even enough room to allow them in the front of the building.  Trustee Evers mentions the ground does sink near those filtration systems which could deteriorate the Village’s road.
Trustee McAllister asks how property can be sold that doesn’t even have a working septic.  Trustee Whiteman asks for easement documentation before he will decide.  President Dean also is aware of a tile that drains down to the sidewalk on the corner of Logan Street.  
President Dean also made Blake aware of the expense of the repairs to the water line that will need to be resolved too. 
Trustee Evers doesn’t see any positive aspect to this situation.  
Trustee Andersen makes a motion to deny the access of the Village roadway for a septic system and Trustee Evers seconds the motion.   Roll call taken and all present voted yes. 
Recycle Bins:  At the end of November Logan County Joint Solid Waste went out of business.  They closed their doors.  All the dumpsters were sold off .  Mitsi asked if the town wanted to purchase the bins.  President Dean advised her were were not interested.
If someone does want to recycle their goods they can contact Area Disposal and they can bring recycle bins.  The towns will not get into the recycle business. 
We might be getting funds back from what we paid yearly.  
Christmas gift 
for town Employees:   $50.00 gift cards for each Ethan, Kim, Stevie and Ryan.   
Police Patrol: 
Need to make contact with Ryan Anderson and see if he can begin patrol again.   Noticing a lot of speeding on Route 10.   Andy Evers -  says no to San Jose contracted police department.  Dan Dean would like to have someone here showing presence.  Jason Kuhlman is no longer on road duty.  He is full time security at the Logan County Courthouse.
Township meeting with Liberty Power - Stan and Brett met with President Dean, Clerk Coers and Sheridan Township to discuss the sell of the Community Center to the Wind Farm.  They took pictures of building, reviewed all the rooms of the building.  They are interested in property for storage, maintenance shop and office space.  Brett would like to get the buildings blueprints.   They would most likely need to put in overhead doors.  There wouldn’t be any blades on site here.  They would like the property inside the fenced area and the 1.3 acres outside of the fence area.   They would like to buy the ball diamond fence all the way to farm ground.  This totals around  7 acres.  They would have to determine road access from Route 10 as well if the purchase is made.  
Sheridan Township is interested in selling the property.  
Dan did suggesting Liberty Power putting up a new building to our specs and complete it for the Village and Township that we would trade the property minus the 1.3 acres and the grass area inside the fenced area for the community center.  Because we wouldn’t have to sell the building or pay the cost of a new location for our offices.
Dan suggested the lots across from the NH bank.  Jim and Gary Struebing own it.  This way we are uptown.  Room for Legion to store, Village and Sheridan to have offices.  Big room for rental with a kitchen area.  They did entertain the idea.  Possibly a Morton Building with a heated floor.  Dave Rawlings really did the most talking for the township.   400k.  
Possible idea too is we keep an office space and they buy the building from us.
Dan Dean will have to investigate the ball diamond property to see if we can even sell it.  He thought there was something stating we couldn’t sell it.
Tax Levy:  Ordinance passed for Tax Levy.  Trustees advised to leave same numbers as previous Tax Levy.  Trustee Evers made the Motion to pass and Trustee McAllister seconds. 
Motor Fuel expenditures: Estimates given by Trustees.  Submit to Illinois Department of Transportation for 2019.
Motion to adjourn made by Joni McAllister.
Minutes prepared by Clerk Coers
